Howard Watson Symington Memorial Charity

Charity Registration number 512708

Minutes of a meeting of the Trustees
Wednesday 19th June 2019 6.00pm 52 High Street, Market Harborough.
1 Attendance 
· Peter Buckingham

· Roger Dunton (Chair)

· John Feavyour QPM

· Sarah Hill
· Pamela Roberts
2 Apologies

· Barbara Johnson

3 Conflicts of Interest
The trustees stated that they had no new interests to declare. They reiterated that they would additionally declare any conflict of interest or conflict of loyalty on a case by case basis for each application.
4 Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 10th April 2019 had been previously circulated and were agreed as an accurate record with one amendment: the reference to application 38 was a duplicate so the VASL application was renumbered 38a). 
5 Matters arising from last meeting
The trustees noted that Peter Buckingham and Barbara Johnson had both accepted appointments as new trustees. Roger welcomed Peter to the meeting and thanked him for providing the venue.
Roger took the opportunity to remind all trustees of their role and circulated a document describing their purpose, responsibilities and duties which highlights Charity Commission guidance (CC3 The Essential Trustee). He had provided Barbara with a copy before the meeting.
6 Finance
The trustees noted the financial situation (as at 12th June):

Previous bank 







64,711
Plus income


CCLA





10,608 +

Less Grants paid

41)
Elderberries

  2,495

     


42)
Lt. Bdn Rainbows
     200




43)
Scout jamboree
  1,500





44)
Harb. Cmty Bus
  5,000





45)
Lt Bowden PCC
     666





46)
Harb. in Bloom
  1,265
11,126 -

Less domain name fee






       26 -

Reconciled bank balance






64,414 =
Plus petty cash in hand
     




     
     125 +
Less grants pledged
18)
Diabetes training 
  2,300





34)
Welland Pk hall
10,000





36)
VASL car scheme
  7,500
19,800 -
Funds available







44,489 =
# 44) £5,000 pledged to Harborough Community Bus in each of 2020/21/22 to be set against income in respective year so as not to impact on availability of current reserves. 
7 Grant applications
Ref 47 
An application had been received from Harborough Band for £1,200 (20%) contribution towards cost of a new BBb tuba. They need two new such tubas (and other equipment) and have already secured cost of one tuba from Market Harborough & The Bowdens Charity. They continue to raise funds for the other. The trustees noted numerous positive anecdotes about the Band’s activities; their own fundraising efforts, quotation for the new instruments and treasurers report and they agreed the request.
Ref 48
Application was considered from HFM for £2,040 for a new ‘playout system…which is obsolete and no longer supported.’ The trustees noted that HFM needs to replace this system software and their telephony system – each at about £2k. They did reflect on their policy about not usually making repeat grants as HFM had benefitted from a running cost grant the previous year but felt that as this was for a specific purpose, they were pleased to support it.
Ref 49 
Trustees considered a request from a student to pay for her travel costs to university. She wants to take a biochemistry degree and concern about debt has led her to a course at Leicester so she can commute to keep costs down. She has calculated these at £230 per month for three 8-month years totalling £5,520. The trustees were impressed with her personal statement about her volunteering in Harborough. They agreed to fund one year’s worth of costs (£1,840) consistent with support that has been provided to other students.
Ref 50 
A request for a contribution of £2,000 (15%) to run Enterprise Clubs in four Harborough primary schools ‘aimed at developing enterprise & life skills & improving social, emotional & mental health’. The trustees were impressed with the objectives of the project but the contribution to what was effectively a salary cost did not sit comfortably with all the trustees. Given the small proportion of the total cost asked for they decided to support the bid subject to confirmation that the schools were all in the area of benefit and that all the other funding was in place.
Ref 51
Meadowdale school want to create a forest school area in their grounds, total cost £45,000 and they are asking for a contribution of £5,000. They have approx 390 pupils, including a significant number of children with special educational needs and disabilities. They would like a forest school to bring a new dimension to learning provision and create outdoor learning facilities. The application describes the project further, benefits to the community, costings, aspirational timings and comments on sustainability.
The trustees were surprised at the total cost of the project but noted the support alluded to from a number of other funders. They agreed a contribution to the project of £3,900 based on the number of pupils on roll consistent with their approach to other primary schools this year. They determined that they would want to see confirmation that all funding was in place by September 2019 to maintain the offer in reserves.
Ref 52
This was an application on behalf of Learn Academies Trust for £300 to buy a fridge in which to keep donated food used to support ‘children who are hungry.’ The trustees believed that a grant had been given by The Market Harborough and The Bowdens Charity for the same thing. They supported the application subject to first checking if it was still required.
Ref 53 – Roger declared an interest as he collects for the foodbank
Trustees considered a bid from the Jubilee Foodbank for £9,027 to cover renting and running premises for 12 months. They noted a recent move of premises due to increasing demand and the unsuitability of the previous building notwithstanding that it had been rent free. The trustees were impressed by the number of referrals and needs met as a result.

They discussed the accommodation now used by the foodbank and felt that it was fit for purpose. They agreed to support the application in full but wanted the foodbank volunteers to seek a more sustainable solution. 

Ref 54 
Market Harborough Tennis Club in Great Bowden asked for £7,000 towards their new clubhouse project. Trustees noted that the whole project was in excess of £300k and that two thirds had already been secured. Numerous smaller grants and loans were being sought to make up the balance. Trustees noted the numbers of members and efforts being made to bring tennis to the wider community. They agreed to make a grant of £5,000.
Ref 55

Trustees noted an application that had only recently been submitted via the website for £2,112 to help a local cancer support group. They agreed in principle to support the request subject to confirmation after they had had the time to read through the detail online after the meeting.

8 2018/19 Report and Financial Statements
The trustees noted that the reporting period for the Charity is the year ending 31st March and agreed to ask Adrian Bentley to prepare the necessary accounts as in previous years.

9 Business cards
The trustees discussed the idea of having some business cards to be available to hand out to prospective applicants and others. They decided that generic cards would be useful and to purchase a supply at minimal cost.

10 Date of next meeting
Wednesday 14th August 2019 6.00pm - venue tbc
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